
 

LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

COMMUNICATIONS/STRATEGIC PLAN/GOALS SUBCOMMITTEE 

LEBANON MIDDLE SCHOOL MEDIA CENTER 

October 1, 2019- SPECIAL MEETING 6:00 PM 

 

MINUTES* 

*To be approved at the October 2019 board meeting 

 

 

 PRESENT: Sarah Haynes, Alexis Margerelli-Hussey, Dawn Whitcher 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent Robert Angeli, and Kathleen Mozak-Pezza, Director 

of Curriculum, Instruction & Assessment 

 

I. Call To Order 

  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 by Dawn Whitcher, chair. 

 

II. Strategic Plan 

Subcommittee members received a revised mission statement.  The revised 

mission statement reads: 

 

The Lebanon Public Schools, in partnership with families and the community, will 

prepare students to be contributing members of a diverse global society.  We will 

provide a safe, nurturing, rigorous, and student-centered learning environment. 

 

Motion to recommend to the Board adoption of the revised mission statement.   

Motion Maker: Sarah Haynes 

Motion Carries 

 

The subcommittee discussed the need to clarify the title “Teaching and Learning” 

to “Professional Teaching and Learning” within the approved strategic plan.  The 

addition of the word “Professional” clarifies that the section pertains to staff within 

the district.  This edit will be reported to the Board during the October 2019 

meeting. 

 

The subcommittee received an update as to the progress of individual school 

strategic plans and viewed the rubric for reporting.  Individual school strategic 

plans are projected to be delivered to the Board during the December 2019 or 

January 2020 meeting. 

 

The subcommittee requested that the approved strategic plan be posted to the 

website with the mission redacted, as approved by the Board during the July 

2019 meeting.  The revised mission to be added upon adoption. 

 



 

III. Communications 

Subcommittee members continued to discuss communications policies.  

Attention was put to whether a Board level communications policy that will guide 

the creation of a District Communications Plan.  Subcommittee members also 

discussed if there is a need for a Board mission and vision distinctive to and 

separate from the District mission and vision.  Discussions will continue at the 

next subcommittee meeting. 

 

IV. Goals 

Subcommittee members discussed the need to review and update the current 

Board goals.  Samples were pulled from other districts.  Discussion will continue 

at the next subcommittee meeting. 

 

V. Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 7:39pm. 

   

Respectfully submitted, 

Dawn Whitcher, Chair 


